Pamela Martin

From: Sent:

To: Cc: Lisa Sanders < Lisa.Sanders@campbellriver.ca > February 8, 2024 5:05 PM

PSSG.Minister@gov.bc.ca

_Mayor and Council Operations; Jeff Ford; GWunderlich@fortstjohn.ca; district@ 100milehouse.com; info@abbotsford.ca; mailbox@acrd.bc.ca; officeclerk@alertbay.ca; village.hall@anmore.com; info@cityofarmstrong.bc.ca; admin@ashcroftbc.ca; inquiry@barriere.ca; belcarra@belcarra.ca; bim@bimbc.ca; inquiries@rdbn.bc.ca; legislativeservices@burnaby.ca; village@burnslake.ca; admin@cachecreek.ca; Front Reception; village@canalflats.ca; crdreception@crd.bc.ca; mailbox@cariboord.ca; castlegar@castlegar.ca; info@ccrd.ca; info@rdck.bc.ca; info@rdco.com; Municipal Hall; chase@chasebc.ca; d-chet@gochetwynd.com; info@chilliwack.com; admin@docbc.ca; admin@village.clinton.bc.ca; info@coldstream.ca; info@csrd.bc.ca; info@colwood.ca; town@comox.ca; administration@comoxvalleyrd.ca; feedback@coquitlam.ca; info@courtenay.ca; cvrd@cvrd.bc.ca; info@cranbrook.ca; info@creston.ca; info@cumberland.ca; office@daajinggiids.ca; admin@dawsoncreek.ca; cityclerk@delta.ca; duncan@duncan.ca; info@rdek.bc.ca; info@elkford.ca; info@cityofenderby.com; corporate.services@esquimalt.ca; cityhall@fernie.ca; district@fortstjames.ca; cao@fraserlake.ca; info@fvrd.ca; district@rdffg.bc.ca; info@village.fruitvale.bc.ca; info@gibsons.ca; info@goldriver.ca; enquiries@golden.ca; info@grandforks.ca; general@villageofgranisle.ca; cao@greenwoodcity.ca; info@harrisonhotsprings.ca; info@hazelton.ca; info@highlands.ca; info@hope.ca; doh@houston.ca; tonia@hudsonshope.ca; info@invermere.net; information@islandstrust.bc.ca; info@kamloops.ca; admin@kaslo.ca; ask@kelowna.ca; clee@kentbc.ca; info@keremeos.ca; info@kimberley.ca; districtofkitimat@kitimat.ca; info@rdks.bc.ca; info@rdkb.com; info@ladysmith.ca; admin@lakecountry.bc.ca; general@lakecowichan.ca; administration@langford.ca; info@langleycity.ca; info@tol.ca; district@lantzville.ca; info@lillooet.ca; reception@lionsbay.ca; districtofloganlake@loganlake.ca; info@lumby.ca; finance@lytton.ca; info@districtofmackenzie.ca; enquiries@mapleridge.ca; cao@masset.ca; mcbride@mcbride.ca; info@merritt.ca; info@metchosin.ca; icentre@metrovancouver.org; midwaybc@shaw.ca; info@mission.ca; admin@montrose.ca; info@rdmw.bc.ca; cao@nakusp.com; victoria.bowering@nanaimo.ca; inquiries@rdn.bc.ca; swinton@nelson.ca; office@newdenver.ca; info@newhazelton.ca; info@newwestcity.ca; info@ncrdbc.com; info@northcowichan.ca; info@rdno.ca; admin@northsaanich.ca; info@cnv.org; infoweb@dnv.org; justask@northernrockies.ca; administration@oakbay.ca; info@rdos.bc.ca; admin@oliver.ca; info@osoyoos.ca; info@parksville.ca; prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca; info@peachland.ca; admin@pemberton.ca; ask@penticton.ca; info@pittmeadows.ca; citypa@portalberni.ca; info@portalice.ca; cao@portclements.ca; info@portcoquitlam.ca; info@portedward.ca; general@porthardy.ca; reception@portmcneill.ca; info@portmoody.ca; sstokes@poucecoupe.ca; info@powellriver.ca; cityclerk@princegeorge.ca; cityhall@princerupert.ca; admin@princeton.ca; administration@gathet.ca; gbtown@gualicumbeach.com; cityhall@guesnel.ca; cao@radiumhotsprings.ca; admin@revelstoke.ca; cityclerk@richmond.ca; cityhall@rossland.ca; clerksec@saanich.ca; cao@salmo.ca; cityhall@salmonarm.ca; village@saywardvalley.ca; info@sechelt.ca; SIGD@shishalh.com; corporate@sicamous.ca; admin@sidney.ca; info@silverton.ca; info@villageofslocan.ca; general@smithers.ca; info@sooke.ca; mail@spallumcheentwp.bc.ca; sparwood@sparwood.ca; admdept@squamish.ca; Info@slrd.bc.ca; info@districtofstewart.com; administration@srd.ca; corporateofficer@summerland.ca; reception@sunpeaksmunicipality.ca; info@scrd.ca; clerks@surrey.ca; reception@villageoftahsis.com; feedback@districtoftaylor.com; info@telkwa.ca; cityhall@terrace.ca; admin@tnrd.ca; office@tofino.ca; info@trail.ca; cao@dtr.ca;

Cc:

info@ucluelet.ca; adminservices@valemount.ca; ccclerk@vancouver.ca; corporate@district.vanderhoof.ca; ssmith@vernon.ca; mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca; info@viewroyal.ca; info@warfield.ca; admin1@wells.ca; info@westkelownacity.ca; info@westvancouver.ca; corporate@whistler.ca; webmaster@whiterockcity.ca; corporateservices@williamslake.ca; cao@zeballos.com; hfntribunal@gmail.com; executiveassistant@peopleofthegrizzly.com; harry.nyce@gitwinksihlkw.ca; lvg_reception@nisgaa.net; reception@tn-bc.ca; info@tsawwassenfirstnation.com;

reception@uchucklesaht.ca; CBrace@fortstjohn.ca; BMcCue@fortstjohn.ca

Subject: Letter to Minister Farnworth regarding the Community Safety Act
Attachments: Letter to Min. Farnworth_Community Safety Act 2 Feb 2024.pdf

You don't often get email from lisa.sanders@campbellriver.ca. Learn why this is important

Good afternoon,

Please see the attached letter to the Minister of Public Safety and Solicitor General regarding the Community Safety Act and the Community Safety Amendment Act.

Thank you,

Lisa Sanders

Executive Assistant



City of Campbell River Tel: 250.286.5708

Lisa.Sanders@campbellriver.ca

I acknowledge we are on the territory of the Laich-Kwil-Tach people of the Wei Wai Kum and We Wai Kai First Nations.

Visit <u>campbellriver.ca</u> or follow us on <u>Facebook</u>, <u>Instagram</u> and <u>LinkedIn</u>.

"The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you."



February 2, 2024

The Honourable Minister Farnworth
Minister of Public Safety and Solicitor General
Via email: PSSG.Minister@gov.bc.ca

Dear Minster Farnworth,

Re: Community Safety Act and Community Safety Amendment Act

You recently received a letter from the Mayor of Fort St. John, Lilia Hansen, highlighting crime-related challenges in their community stemming from specific properties. Mayor Hansen recounts a specific case where a much-loved community space has become the center of frightening and unsettling incidents and asks the Province to reconsider the *Community Safety Act and Community Safety Amendment Act* to help address challenges such as these.

Mayor Hansen's letter resonated with Campbell River City Council, as we tragically see similarities within our own community. Like Fort St. John, Campbell River has experienced a rise in criminal and illegal activity and associated threats to public safety from specific properties. These properties can be a hub for organized crime and drug trafficking, opioid use and sadly deaths, and weapons-related violence, and they serve to undermine the sense of safety and wellbeing of immediate neighbors and the wider community. Despite police, bylaw and fire services interventions, the challenges with these properties persist and escalate over time if left unchecked, as we have seen here in Campbell River. As Mayor Hansen relates, the compounding risks can lead to tragedy and leave local governments wondering why there aren't more tools available.

The province of BC previously drafted the *Community Safety Act* and *Community Safety Amendment Act*, similar to legislation which is in force in several Canadian provinces and the Yukon. The powers within this legislation are an effective and reasonable response from provincial authorities to chronic and illegal behavior from problem properties. To echo the words of Mayor Hansen, it is frustrating and disheartening that the tools set out in this Act are not available to local governments, and as a result, we are unable to address the community safety challenges we face today.

We feel compelled to add the City's voice to the call for stronger support from the Province to better meet persistent threats of crime and disorder within our local communities. We ask you to consider bringing into force the *Community Safety Act* and *Community Safety Amendment Act* along with the necessary law enforcement resources to effectively implement such legislation. If this is not possible, we request that the Province look at other effective tools and interventions which could help us respond to problem properties in the future.

Sincerely,

Kermit Dahl

Mayor